
The District Buzz   

               
  

                          December 5, 2018 
  

            Oqhmbho`k G`qnôr Bnqmdq  
Dear Crow Families: 

 We have the Tom Page Crow Cougar Classic this Thursday, Friday and Saturday.  Come and enjoy basketball and 

cheer on the Cougars.  

 The Cougar Matt Club filled the gym on Sunday with teams from all over the valley participating.  We had over 

200 wrestlers and a lot of adults cheering on their athletes.  I want to thank the Crow Booster Club for having 

concessions available.  

 At Crow Middle/High School we encourage students to attend school and build strong, positive habits for a life 

time.  To incentivize attendance we are implementing an attendance reward program.  Students that had one excused 

absence and no unexcused absences or tardies from November 1 through December 3rd are eligible to go to the mall on 

December 14th and have the opportunity to get their picture taken with Santa, eat lunch and do a little shopping.  We 

will have more rewards available for those students that did not qualify this time.  

 



Upcoming Events   

Friday, December 7th ½ Day of School, Professional Development 

Tuesday, December 11th Award Field Trip 10:30-3:00 
Tuesday, December 18th Winder Band Concert 7:00 PM 

Friday, December 21st ½ Day of School, Progress Reports 

Monday, December 24th through Friday, January 4th, NO SCHOOL WINTER BREAK  

Friday, January 18th ½ Day ï Professional Development 

Monday, January 21st No School ï M.L.K. Day 

 

 

Sports World   

Wednesday, December 5th MS G Basketball vs Siletz 4:30 

Wednesday, Dec. 5th MS W vs C.G. 6:00 

Thursday, Dec. 6th HS BB vs South Wasco @ 6:00 (B) and 7:30 (G) 

Friday, Dec. 7th HS BB vs Camas Valley @ 6:00 (G) and 7:30 (B) 

Saturday, Dec. 8th HS BB vs Mohawk @ 5:00 (B) and 6:30 (G) 
Saturday, HS W @ Springfield High School 

Tuesday, Dec. 11th HS BB @ McKenzie 

 

 
 Saturday Kody Roberts pinned two of his opponents at the Glide tournament.  That was followed by 
Corbin Pew pinning one of his opponents from Lowell!  Way to go guys! 
  
Sunday Crow hosted a tournament with nearly 200 wrestlers!  Gage Cooper took first place in his 
bracket!  Adrian Cheng took 2nd in his bracket in his first ever tournament!  What a great start for the 
season! 
  
 A big thank you for all those who helped with our Tournament, all your help is greatly appreciated.  
 

 

NECA Field Trip 

On November 15, 2018 a group of seniors attended a fieldtrip to the NECA (National Electrical Contractors 

Association) Central Training Center in Tangent, OR.  We were given an in depth tour of the electrical center 

by Dave Baker, training director and instructor, Ralph Golf.  The center has a replica of an actual job site 

complete with testing centers and tools for students to use in the process of their schooling. We learned about 

the process of becoming an apprentice and about 3 different electrical license programs offered. The students 

got to participate in several hands-on activities such as experiencing electrical magnetic force by raising and 

lowering currents and actually wiring a mock up control board.   

 



                     

 



  

                                                  



  Great News about the Applegate Panthers!  

òTeaching...Reaching...and Inspiring  Life  Long Learners ! Inspiring  Life  Long Learners!ó 

From Principal Aaron B. Brown   

 December is upon us and we have a lot to celebrate.  We are truly lucky to 

have such wonderful kids attending Applegate Elementary.  I enjoy recognizing 

our students for their academic accomplishments and their citizenship during the 

school day.  Letôs begin with the November students of the month.  These two 

individuals stood out because of their great character, attitude, and compassion for 

school and their friends.  Congratulations! 

From the 1st Grade:  Bailee Montgomery 

Bailee is an amazing first grader!  She comes to school every day ready to 

learn and do her best.  Bailee is very hard-working and consistently turns in 

quality work.  She has a positive attitude and never complains about anything 

she is asked to do. 

     Bailee is always polite and respectful to everyone in our school.  She listens 

carefully when someone else is talking and follows directions the first time 

without needing reminders.  She is a great role model in our classroom. 

     Bailee is very kind and considerate of others.  She is thoughtful and caring 

and enjoys helping her classmates.  She is very patient and works cooperatively 

with everyone in our class.  Bailee is always cheerful and positive and is quick 

to offer a smile, a hug, or a sincere compliment to brighten someone elseôs day. 

She is a joy to be around. 

     Thank you Bailee for being such a wonderful first grader!  Iôm so proud of 

you! 

--Ms. Ledgerwood 

From the 5th grade:  Brendan Reardon  

Brendan Reardon is the student of the month for November.  As a fifth 

grader in Mr. Robertsonôs class, Brendan has always been a very fun student to 

have.  He comes to school ready to learn and try his hardest.  However, the 

reason I have chosen Brendan as our Student of the Month is not based on how 

hard he tries or how well he does on his assignments.  Brendan comes to school 

every day as a bright and talented student, but he is always looking to expand 

his knowledge.  He asks questions all the time that will give him a deeper 

understanding of the things that interest him.  Itôs so fun to have a student that 

already does well in class and continues to push himself to learn more.  This 

will not only make Brendan a great student throughout his life, but it will make 

him an amazing person who is full of knowledge and enthusiasm.  His 

enthusiasm also flows into his love for friends and family.  Brendan is a truly 

good person and a shining example of what it means to be C.R.O.W.  

Thank you Brendan for being such a shining star.  Keep up the great 

work and even better questions.  

--Mr. Robertson



Congratulations to our latest Perfect Panthers!!  Keep making us Proud!  You are 

an inspiration to all of us. 

 

 

From the 2nd Grade: Carson Lloyd  

Carson is a very responsible, hard-working second grader.  I can list 

many reasons as to why he would be a great Panther in the Spotlight!  For 

example, it doesnôt matter what subject we are studying in class, he is always 

focused, has his eyes on the person speaking, and is doing his best work.  His 

classwork is always completed in absolutely beautiful handwriting! He takes 

the time to write nice, neat and small.  I was really blown away when 

recently he went on a family vacation and came back with ALL of his work 

completed that he took with him and he even used the same amazing 

handwriting and effort that I see in class! I was so impressed by how much 

responsibility he showed! 

I can also rely on Carson to be a good role model wherever he is in the 

building.  He walks to lunch and out to recess, he carries his jacket and 

backpack with a calm body, and he treats his school supplies with respect.  

He understands that we are all going to the same place and doesnôt mind 

where he is in line and can wait patiently if he has to wait for his breakfast or 

lunch. 

Thank you for being such a great role model, Carson!  I am so impressed with your actions! 

-Mrs. Barrong   

 

From 4th Grade: Haedyn Hill 

Haedyn Hill is the perfect panther for the intermediate hall because of 

her love of learning.  She is always eagerly asking me, ñWhat we are going 

to learn next?  When will we learn this?  How many days before we learn 

this?  I canôt wait until we learn this!ò  Her excitement for learning is 

contagious.  She makes the people around her also want to learn.  She does 

her best in every part of the day from Team Time to Spelling.  I can count 

on her to complete every assignment with a cheerful attitude and a smile 

on her face.  Haedyn is proud on her learning and will often share her new 

experiences with me.  Things like learning a new language, tasting a 
new food or enjoying the topic we are working on.  I really am proud to be 

her teacher.  Keep up the good work.     

Love, Ms. May 

 



 
 

The Applegate staff wants you at school!  We have a school goal of staying above the 95% 

attendance rate throughout the school year.  This last month we fell well short of that with at 

90.91% attendance rate.  This dropped our three month average to 94.08%.  

Along with tracking attendance as a school we have been tracking individual class 

attendance.  Currently the class that had the best attendance rate for November was the 6th 

grade.  Their attendance average was 95% followed by the 5th grade and 3rd grade sitting at 

93% and 91.29% respectively.  

   Some parents have called and asked when should they keep their child home?  Here are a few 

guidelines to help answer that question.  
 

Too Sick for School? 

These are generally accepted guidelines. Everybody is different. If you are unsure, ask your health care provider or call your school. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Students can go to school if: 

Å They have a runny nose or little 

cough but no other symptoms. 

 Å They havenôt taken any fever-

reducing medicine for 24 hours and 

have been fever-free during that 

time.  

Å They havenôt thrown up or had 

diarrhea for 24 hours. 

Keep students home if: 

Å They have a temperature higher 

than 100 degrees even after 

taking medicine. 

Å They are throwing up or have 

diarrhea. 

Å Their eyes are pink and crusty. 

Call the doctor if:  

Å They have a temperature 

higher than 100 degrees for 

more than two days.  

Å Theyôve been throwing up or 

have diarrhea for more than two 

days. 

 Å Theyôve had the sniffles for 

more than a week and aren't 

getting any better. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, December 7th is a Half day! 

Elementary students will be released at 11:50 am and high school students at 12:00 pm. 

The Rural Art Center will be hosting art lessons at Applegate from 12:00 to 3:00 pm. Join 

Maria Sollo and make a variety of puppets with recycled fabric.  

Applegateôs Winter Concert is Thursday, December 13th  
A soup dinner will be served between 5:30 and 6:30 pm, the performances will begin at 

7:00.  We ask that each person donate one can or box of dried goods.  The food collected will 

directly impact our C-A-L families.  

Friday, December 21st is a Half day! 

Elementary students will be released at 11:50 am and high school students at 12:00 pm. 

There will be no after school program or half -day art on December 21st. 

Friendly Reminder 

We will have a Winter Party Friday, December 21st. Parents please remember to get your 

$5.00 present into the office for the Winter Party. If you have not sent an unwrapped gift 

already, please drop one off in the office. If you have any questions contact Donna or Lee Ann. 

Winter Break begins December 24th.  School will resume after the Winter Break on Monday, 

January 7th.   Have a joyous and safe holiday! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


